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May 24, 2022 

Kevin Turcotte 
Acting Director of Operations 
Town of Niagara-on-the-lake 
905-468-3061 ext. 263 Fax: 905-468-2959
1593 Four Mile Creek Road, PO Box 100, Virgil, ON L0S 1T0

RE:  HERITAGE GATEWAY FEATURE PROJECT CONSTRUCTION 

Dear Kevin, 

After having met with and reviewed the credentials, proposal, and construction schedule from Aldershot 
Landscape Contractors Limited (ALC) submitted to our office for the construction of the new Heritage 
Gateway Feature, we wish to make the below recommendation. 

ALC is completely qualitied and best suited to proceed with the construction and project management 
of this project on behalf of the Town of Niagara-On-The-Lake.  Their wall construction team will be led 
by Menno Braam, who is one of two accredited dry stone wall specialists in Canada.  He has numerous 
years of experience in building and teaching this art. 

The construction proposal submitted by ALC is within the budget established by our donor Gerry 
Kowalchuk.  Also, their construction schedule fits within the timelines established by the Town of 
Niagara-On-The-Lake.  We are targeting a late 2022 completion.  

We have worked with ALC for over four decades and have never had a site issue with them.  For these 
reasons, we would like to recommend that the Town of Niagara-On-The-Lake award this project 
construction to ALC.  We hope that Gerry Kowalchuk will also agree with our recommendation. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact myself directly. 

Respectfully yours 
SEFERIAN DESIGN GROUP LIMITED 

Brad Smith, OALA, APALA, CSLA, ASLA Haig Seferian, OALA, FCSLA, ASLA 
Senior Landscape Architect  Principal Landscape Architect  
brad@seferiandesign.com  haig@seferiandesign.com 
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